
KILMORIE PRIMARY SCHOOL                                                         22ND OCTOBER 2021 
PARENTS NEWSLETTER 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Well here we are at the end of the first half of term; it has been an incredibly busy half term and am pleased that so 

far, we have not had to revert to more drastic safety measures. 

Today Kilmorie has been a sea of red in support of the charity Show Racism the Red Card. My assembly this week 

was all about the different forms of racism and how each and everyone of us has the power to stop racism. We 

looked at what we can do and the power of understanding different cultures and religions.  

Today we had Shipraôs classô assembly. They shared with us their wealth of understanding around the topic 

they have been learning this term: The Egyptians. I was super impressed with their team work, use of props to give 

us a very real insight into those times and showed a depth of knowledge. It has been great to have an audience and 

look forward to Shonaôs class assembly on 12
th
 November. 

Cars on Kilmorie: It is wonderful that Kilmorie road is now a school street but please be mindful that some 

cars still have permission to access the road and scooter races should not be happening! It has also been brought to 

my attention that some people have been spotted driving the wrong way up the No Entry section – please can I kind-

ly remind all that it is one way to support everyoneôs safety. 

Netflixôs Squid Games: The Korean thriller series that is taking the world by storm, has sadly raised some 

concerning reports recently about children and young people 'playing' Squid Game whilst at school. Please be aware 

Squid Game is also being viewed via other platforms such as YouTube and TikTok, and given the popularity of the 

games in the show, developers have made various mini-games based on Squid Game on Roblox and other gaming 

platforms. It has a 15 rating and we strongly advise that children should not watch Squid Game. The show is quite 

graphic with a lot of violent content. 

Volunteers: We believe that volunteers provide a valuable contribution to the schoolôs work, and that they en-

rich the school through the breadth of their knowledge and experience.  We are hoping that we will be able to start to 

bring volunteers back on site. If you are interested in volunteering, please email the school stating how and why they 

would like to volunteer and complete a volunteer application form .  

Thank you: to everyone who has supported our harvest festival collection for Lewisham Foodbank. We will 

be collating it all and donating it over the half term holiday.    

Annual Contributions for Trips: A few years back we asked for families for contributions towards your 

childôs class trips. We have done this again this year. However, we have had very little contribution meaning that for 

trips to continue to go ahead, the school will have to substitute the shortfall.  As I am sure you are all aware schools 

are struggling financially and this additional expense will add to the pressures faced. I understand that for some it is 

challenging to find the funds but I would also like to mention that if you can and are able, you can contribute more 

than the suggested amount, which in turn will support the school to be able to continue to enrich the curriculum with 

visits.  

FOK News: The Gardening day was a huge success. It was very well attended with lots of positive feedback really 

highlighting the great community spirit we have at Kilmorie and very importantly a big thank you for all their hard 

work – the grounds are looking good.  

Donôt forget the FOK Autumn Trail – A fun trail in the streets around Kilmorie has been organised which you can do 
at any point over half term. You can order a trail map here and as a bonus you will be entered into a draw to win a 
fantastic skateboard prize donated by Finches Emporium.  
Help needed: Unfortunately, the rep for Shipraôs class has suddenly had to step down and so far, we have been 

unable to recruit a replacement. Class reps are an important way to bring our community together and ensuring infor-

mation of key everts is passed to all and no one misses out. If you would like or are able to do this, please email 

friendsofkilmorie@hotmail.co.uk  

Christmas performances: We are tentatively returning to performances with audiences, but will be doing so 

gradually and with a óblendedô approach in order to ensure the safety of our community. Please see attached Arts 

Newsletter  for more details  

I would like to end this newsletter with a huge thank you to all the families at Kilmorie for your support and I look for-

ward to building on this in the second half of the autumn term. 

Kind regards,  

Julie 

http://www.kilmorieschool.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/10/volunteer-application-form.pdf
https://www.tickettailor.com/events/friendsofkilmorie/596488
http://www.kilmorieschool.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/10/Kilmorie-Arts-News-Autumn-2021-.pdf
http://www.kilmorieschool.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/10/Kilmorie-Arts-News-Autumn-2021-.pdf
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POPPY APPEAL 
We are collecting for 
the Rememberance 

Day Appeal until 5th November. 
Suggested donations are: 

Reflector Poppy: 50p 
Zip Pull: 50p 

Silicon Wristband: £1 
Snap Band £1.50  

DONôT FORGET...to book your 
Parents/Carersô meeting, scheduled 
for the second week of next half 
term. Letters have been distributed 
giving details -  please check your 
inbox. 

Festive/Celebration Cards: You 
can order cards using your childôs 
artwork QR Code here., with the 
exception of Reception. 

Do remember - Lewisham in conjunction 

with Athena Refuge are running free 

online safety workshops for par-

ents.  These have the prime aim of em-

powering parents to support their chil-

dren to access technology safely and 

positively and what to do if they have any 

concerns.  The highly recommended 

workshops are via Zoom on : 

Tuesday, 2nd November at 6-8pm  and 

Wednesday, 3rd November at 6-8pm  

For more information and to book onto 

the date of your choice please 

MARIAôS CLASS ASSEMBLY  

Last week our class assemblies kicked off with 

Mariaôs Class offering us a rich and colourful history 

of punishments through the ages. We were so im-

pressed by their oracy, presentation, acting and sing-

ing skills.  They have set a very high bar for the rest 

of the school!  
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ing we back travelled in time to wit-
ness Howard Carter discovering the 
tomb of Tutankhamun; we met some 
Ancient pyramid builders; a very 
haughty Cleopatra and, witnessed a 
very gory mummification process! 
Yes, thatôs right. It was Shipraôs class 
assembly all about Egypt.  What a delight.  The children (and 
the adults) had worked really hard to create a really fun and ed-
ucational show.  The acting, singing and presentation skills were 
definitely up to Kilmorie standard. We were even treated to 
some Egyptian style breakdancing from Marley. Well done 

https://apfsorders.co.uk
http://www.kilmorieschool.co.uk/2021/10/keeping-your-children-safe-online/
http://www.kilmorieschool.co.uk/2021/10/keeping-your-children-safe-online/

